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Our school community strives to promote love and respect for God, self and others,  

while fostering lifelong learning and celebrating Catholic faith, traditions and values. 

 

Virtue of the 

Month:  

HONESTY 
Honesty is being sincere, 

open, trustworthy and 

truthful in all we say 

and do.  Honesty is a 

mark of a disciple of 

Jesus, who is the way,  

the TRUTH and the life. 

Dear God, 

 

I thank You for creating us as a human family, to 

communicate honestly and sincerely with one another.   

 

Teach me to honour my relationships by always acting in 

a sincere, trustworthy manner, and help me to always tell 

the truth kindly, tactfully, and respectfully.  As I admit my 

faults and mistakes, may I also compassionately accept 

the failings of others, realizing that all of us are on a 

journey of growth. 

 

Help me to walk in the Spirit of Jesus, the way, the 

TRUTH, and the life.  Amen. 

Principal:   Monique Van Alphen-Flear Director of Education:   Jamie McKinnon 

Office Administrator:   Rita Murray Superintendent:   Francine Pilon 

Parish Priest:   Father Van Duy Nguyen Trustee:   Bev Eckensweiler

June 3 rd  PD DayðNo School for Students  

June 17th  Talent Show at 9:30 am  

June 17th  Volunteer Appreciation 12 -1 pm  

June 17th  Kinder Celebration of Learning  2:30 pm  

June 22nd  School Mass 9:00 am  

June 28 th  Gr 8 Graduation 6:30 pm  

Sept 6 th  First Day of School  

Sept 21st  Photo Day  

 
Farewell to Sacred Heart 
I would like to begin by thanking the families of Sacred Heart 
for all of your support and friendship during my time at Sa-
cred Heart.  Sacred Heart is an amazing place to work and 
learn and I shall miss it greatly.  This school has an incredi-
bly hard working, dedicated staff who put the kids first in all 
that they do and I count myself lucky to have had them all as 
my co-workers. I am proud to have been a part of all of the 
changes that have taken place over the past two years and I 
look forward to coming back to see the completion of the 
addition and all of fantastic enhancements to the playground 
that your parent council is working so diligently towards.  
Please keep up your crucial support of Catholic Education 
and your wonderful school - it doesn't happen without you.  
Most importantly I would like to mention how much I have 
grown to love the students at SH - I have been principal of 
several schools and the students of SH are the most re-
spectful, fun-loving, motivated student body that I have had 
the honour to be the principal of.  I shall miss them greatly.   
Please welcome Mr. Murray Kuntz to the position of Sacred 
Heart principal in September.  He is a very talented educator 
and I know that he will bring much to your school. 
Thank you for everything, 
 
Monique Van Alphen-Flear 

Congratulations To Our  
Grade 8 Graduates 
Austin Borth  Shaelyn Borth  Grace Bowen  
Alicia Campbell  Tucker Fortney  Colin Huber  
Miranda Huber  Kassie Kadlecik  Kali Riegling  
Adam Ruetz  Alexis Wheeler  



 

Bus Buzz   -   June    

  

Moving over the summer?  Have you advised your school? 

 

Please advise your childôs school if they will not be using the bus this year, or if bussing needs have changed.  All changes must be 

initiated through your childôs school. 

 

If your child is assigned to a bus route for September you will receive an automated phone message in the last week of August giv-

ing your details (bus route number, bus stop location, pickup/drop-off times, etc) 

  

More information regarding school bus transportation can be found at www.brucegreyschoolbus.ca. 

 

ñThen the righteous will answer him and say, óLord, when did we see you hungry and feed you, or thirsty and give 

you drink? When did we see you a stranger and welcome you, or naked and clothe you? When did we see you ill or 

in prison, and visit you?ô And the king will say to them in reply, óAmen, I say to you, whatever you did for one of 

these least brothers of mine, you did for me .ôò         (Matthew 25:37-40) 
 

The Corporal and Spiritual Works of Mercy are actions we can perform which extend Godôs 

compassion and mercy to those in need.  During this Year of Mercy, we will reflect on one of 

the Corporal or Spiritual Works of Mercy each month, thinking about how we can be agents of 

Godôs mercy in our schools, our families and our communities. 
 

June Spotlight ~ Corporal Works of Mercy ~ Visit the Imprisoned 

This Work of Mercy invites us to reach out with compassion, prayer and justice.  We can think about those 

who are physically in prisons, the impact this has on their family members, as well as those who are 

óimprisonedô by the circumstances of life.  This can include those who are elderly, lonely, those who suffer 

from addictions, etc.  Regardless of the situation, those who experience a sense of imprisonment deserve our 

care and our prayers. 
 

During this Year of Mercy, as a family, what are some of the ways we can visit the imprisoned?  Can we 

make a point of including those who are in prisons, and those who are lonely in our prayers?  Can we pray for 

those who work with inmates on a daily basis, asking for the strength and compassion they need to serve the 

people in their care?. Do we make a point of stopping to chat with an elderly neighbour or others in our com-

munity who may be lonely?  Can I send a message of hope and encouragement to an inmate?  Could we 

share our talents and our time by supporting an organization that works to support the marginalized in our 

community? 
  

During this Jubilee Year of Mercy, how can I be an agent of Godôs mercy by visiting the imprisoned? 
 

Want to find out more?  

Hamilton Diocese Website for the Year of Mercy: http://hamiltondiocese.com/year-of-mercy/ 

Vatican Website:  http://www.im.va/content/gdm/en.html 

Complete Your Online  
Child Care Application Today 
www.brucecountychildcare.ca 
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